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Dear Josh Lawlor  
 

Town & Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended); Greater London 
Authority Acts 1999 and 2007; Town & Country Planning (Mayor of 
London) Order 2008 

Royal National Throat Nose and Ear Hospital, 330 Gray's Inn Road, 

London 

Local Planning Authority reference: 2023/0904/P 

 
I refer to your letter received by the GLA on 13 April 2023 consulting the Mayor of 
London on the above planning application, under the terms of the Mayor of London 
Order 2008. 
 
The applicant proposes: Variation of Condition 2 (Approved Plans), 18 ( Cycle Secure & 
Covered Parking), 31 (Gym House of Operation), 41 (SuDS), and 54 (External Amenity 
Space Details for Swinton Street Flats) of planning permission ref 2020/5593/P dated 
20/07/22 for the redevelopment of the former Royal National Throat, Nose and Ear 
Hospital site, comprising: Retention of 330 Gray's Inn Road and a two-storey extension 
above for use as hotel (5 above ground storeys in total), demolition of all other 
buildings, the erection of a part 13-part 9 storey building plus upper and lower ground 
floors (maximum height of 15 storeys) for use as a hotel (including a cafe and 
restaurant); covered courtyard; external terraces; erection of a 7-storey building plus 
upper and lower ground floors maximum height of 9 storeys) for use as office together 
with terraces; erection of a 10 storey building plus upper and lower ground floors 
(maximum height of 12 storeys) for use as residential on Wicklow Street and office 
and/or provision of education space at lower ground and basement floors; erection of a 
5 storey  building plus upper and lower ground floors (maximum height of 7 storeys) for 
use as  residential on Swinton Street and associated residential amenity space; 
together with a gymnasium; new basement; rooftop and basement plant; servicing; 
cycle storage and facilities; refuse storage; landscaping and other ancillary and 
associated works. 

I have assessed the details of the application and, given the scale and nature of the 
proposals, conclude that the amendments do not give rise to any new strategic planning 
issues. 

Therefore, under article 5(2) of the above Order the Mayor of London does not need to 
be consulted further on this application. Your Council may, therefore, proceed to 
determine the application without further reference to the GLA. I will be grateful, 



however, if you would send me a copy of any decision notice and section 106 
agreement. 

 

Yours sincerely 

  

 
John Finlayson 

Head of Development Management 
  
cc Anne Clarke, London Assembly Constituency Member 
 Sakina Sheikh, Chair of London Assembly Planning Committee 
 National Planning Casework Unit, DLUHC 
 TfL 


